The Regular Meeting Of The Town Board Met In The Town Hall, December 13,1966, 7:30 P.M.

J. Paul Wilson, Mayor

Robert B.Jones, Commissioner were present.

The Mayor brought up several items of business to taken care of:

The Clerk was instructed to have Mr. Pye and the work crew check the sewer manholes on the Lake for leaks and have them repaired.

Dredging of the boat launching area was discussed, the Board decided to have this work done after the Holiday Season was over.

The Christmas bonus was given as usual.

Commissioner Jones brought before the Board the idea of enlarging the Lobyy of the Golf Club House for meetings and special meetings for various groups of the Valley. No decision was reached, to be discussed more fully at a later meeting.

The Mayor brought to the attention of the Board, that Employees (full time employees) who become ill on the Job and had to be absent from work for a long period of time would be paid for four weeks work, beyond the fourth week checks would not be paid. This illness not covered by Workmens Compensation. A Motion was made and Unanimously passed to this effect. This motion was brought about by the illness of Hubert Searcy, who had a heart attack on the Job. Workmens Compensation did not cover this illnes, since it was not job related.

No other business the meeting adjourned.

Clerk

T Caul Wilson